
With a growing population and a fast changing economy, moving people and goods

around Hong Kong will always be a mammoth task. The TAC is committed to assist

the Government in developing and maintaining a world class transport system that

meets community expectations and contributes towards the sustainable development

of Hong Kong.

As the Mainland's economy continues to expand, demand for improved transport

links with the Pearl River Delta becomes more pressing. We are pleased to learn

that the Government is actively pursuing a number of projects to facilitate interaction

with the Pearl River Delta region. To this end, a bridge linking Hong Kong and Pearl

River West is being pursued as a priority project. The feasibility of a new express

railway linking Hong Kong, Shenzhen and Guangzhou is under study.

On the local front, the Administration is reviewing the operating environment of

public transport to come up with a more rational process for fare adjustment. The

study findings of a possible merger of the MTRCL and KCRC should also be available

soon.

As the Chief Executive-in-Council's advisor on major transport matters, the TAC will

continue to play its part in tendering impartial advice to the Government to facilitate

the continued enhancement of Hong Kong's transport network.
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